

  GOTHERINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
M I N U T E S (subject to agreement at the next council meeting)
of a meeting of Gotherington Parish Council held at 7.30pm, on Wednesday11 September 2019 in the Rex Rhodes Building, Gotherington .

Councillors Present:  Chairman Howard Samuels, Vice Chair Mavis Rear, Allen Keyte, Simon Tarling, Lewis Harmer, Bev Osborne, Colin Brown

Also Present:  Borough Councillors Mike Dean, Anna Hollaway, Clerk/RFO Gill Jennings

2019.9/1. Welcome, confirm meeting quorate, and to receive apologies for absence. 

The new clerk was made welcome.  County Councillor Bird was not in attendance.  The meeting was quorate.
1.1 The Chairman will then formally ask if anyone intends recording or filming the meeting.
There was no request.

2019.9/2. To approve the minutes of the meeting of 13th August 2019 
The Minutes were agreed with an amendment to the payments list £22.42 for the new lock

2.1 Matters arising not on the agenda  
A list of outstanding matters was circulated for prioritisation

2019.9/3 To receive declarations of interest for items on the agenda below
Cllr. Harmer declared an interest in 8.2 and left the room during the discussion

2019.9/4.  Public Session 

4.1  To receive elector questions/comments regarding items on this agenda  (Three minutes max per parishioner) 
No adjournment

4.2  To receive and request Borough Councillor & County Councillor Reports 
Cllr Hollaway had attended an army roadshow at the racecourse promoting employment opportunities for people leaving the services.  Cadet schools are attracting entrants but lack leaders.  She had also attended a meeting of the Cleeve Common Trust.

Cllr Dean stated that the development of 500 houses on North Cleevelands was held in abeyance due to the County Council Highways objections, however he cautioned that this might creep through on non-determination grounds.

He suggested that the dog bin (min.June/6.3) might be funded from S106 money.
2019.9/5. To receive (circulated in writing/taken as read):

(a)  the Chairman’s report:
The Chairman drew attention to some outstanding matters which were to be resolved:

The Council are required to pay 50% of hallmaster costs, split with village hall committee:

£103 resolved by unanimous vote
The suggestion that new residents should receive a village welcome pack was agreed.  Cllr Samuels will find suitable literature (Topics). 
The sports clubs are not keeping the storage area tidy and will be contacted to put right. (Clerk)
The remaining items in the report will be put on the next agenda.
(b)  a report on the Town and Parish Council Seminar of 24 September 2019.
Cllr Rear offered to attend.

2019.9/6. Finance 
6.1 To approve payments. 
The following payments were agreed by unanimous vote:
Administration £444.15

Admin Expenses   20.00

HMRC                  111.00

Cleaning              115.00

6.2 To receive a finance report including accounts for the financial year, and bank reconciliation to 31st August 2019.  
The finance report was not complete.  (Clerk to draw up for next meeting)

6.3 To further discuss the internal audit report following discussions with GAPTC.

Cllrs would attend a meeting with GAPTC later this week

6.4 To note the queries raised by the External Auditors on the AGAR return for 2018/19.

Queries over variances had been dealt with in correspondence with the Auditor
6.4  To note and initially consider the use of the S106 funds for 19/00422/APP - Part Parcel 9527 Gretton Road, Gotherington.

Councillors were invited to submit suggestions in order to gather views of residents within the scope of the conditions. Council were also reminded that S106 will be due from 16/00336/OUT.  
2019.9/7.  To review Gotherington planning applications 
7.1 Planning Consultation - 19/00808/FUL - 14 Gretton Road Gotherington 
Agreed: No Objection

2019.9/8. Environment & Maintenance
8.1 To receive a report from the Freeman’s Field and Playground WG on outstanding works recommended by the ROSPA inspection of GPC facilities.
Ongoing (Cllr Brown)
8.2  To consider quotes for the fencing and boundary works behind the John Woolley Pavilion.

2 quotations were considered.  The order for works was awarded to N Jones for £750 by unanimous vote

8.3  To receive and discuss the latest report on grass cutting costs.
The Council considered a quotation based on the recommendation by TBC that the main field is cut 12 times per annum £81.75 per cut.  It was agreed to proceed on this basis by unanimous vote
The Council also agreed the cost of maintaining the remaining grassed areas including the playground £180 x 12 (additional cuts as required).
The Council agreed by majority vote (1 against) that the Cricket Club should be responsible for any additional cutting/grass maintenance that they required over the playing season. 

8.4 To consider advertising for a cleaner for John Woolley Pavilion.
Councillors were currently stocking the pavilion with toiletries etc.   Terms of use would be drawn up to ensure that hirers cleaned the premises after use. (Clerk)
8.5 To consider a request to put a memorial bench on Freeman Field.
A request for the placing of a bench was considered and agreed subject to the donator meeting the cost of purchase and installation, with a contribution to ongoing maintenance.(Cllr Samuels to progress)  It was agreed that a formal policy should be drawn up requiring donators to make a formal undertaking regarding ownership, maintenance and disposal of the seat. (Cllr Osborne)
2019/9.9.  Date of next meeting
9.1. To consider future meeting dates:
The Council agreed to move meetings to the 2nd Wednesday of each month to facilitate attendance by the Borough Councillors.  This would be reviewed after a trial period. 
The meeting closed at 9.10pm
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